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401 Holdings Limited

(Incorporated in Bermuda with limited liability)

The board of directors of the Company ("the Board") announces that the court hearing date of the petition for winding-up the Company has been adjourned to 11th February, 2002.

The Board refers to the announcement of the Company dated 11th December, 2001 on the Petition filed by Gold Metro against the Company (the "December Announcement") and the announcement of the Company dated 11th January, 2002 (the "January Announcement"). Unless otherwise stated, terms used herein shall have the same meanings to those defined in the December Announcement and the January Announcement.

The Board wishes to announce that the court hearing date of the Petition has been adjourned from 6th February, 2002 to 11th February, 2002.

The Company also confirms that since the January Announcement, there are no changes on the status of obtaining consent from the Remaining Bond Holders nor the litigation status of the Group and that there is no material change in the cashflow position of the Group.

Further announcement will be made by the Company on updating the above issues to its shareholders as and when appropriate.

Investors are advised to exercise caution when dealing in the shares of the Company.

By order of the Board

401 Holdings Limited

Leung Tze Hang, David

Managing Director

Hong Kong, 6th February, 2002

Please also refer to the published version of this announcement in China Daily dated 7/2/2002
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